Sun Lane, Gravesend, Kent DA12 5HN admin@whitehillprimary.kent.sch.uk http://whitehillprimary.kent.sch.uk

Telephone: (01474) 352973

Administration Fax: (01474) 329007



16<sup>th</sup> April 2018

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

This term with the weather getting better your child may want to wear a more comfortable summer uniform.

## Official Summer uniform

- Summer dress in blue or purple checks
- Grey or black trousers or shorts, pinafore or skirt
- White or pale blue polo-shirt
- Royal blue or purple sweatshirt or cardigan
- Flat, dark, sensible shoes
- Tights (optional) and socks should be white, grey or black

As always if there are any financial implications please discuss it with the school. Can I remind you that if you are in receipt of Free School meals the school receives a pupil premium grant and you will receive a £30 voucher to spend on school uniform. If you have yet to fill in a free school meals form please ask for one at the school finance office or you can download it from

here: <a href="http://whitehillprimary.kent.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/171120-Free-school-uniform-form.pdf">http://whitehillprimary.kent.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2018/04/171120-Free-school-uniform-form.pdf</a> .

## **Sun Protection**

We acknowledge the importance of sun protection and want staff and pupils to enjoy the sun safely over the coming months.

We would like to encourage children to protect themselves from the sun by applying sunscreen at the start of the school day. Not all children are at equal risk of sunburn; if your child is at risk and you wish for them to use sunscreen at school, we asked you to provide sunscreen clearly named and agree to your child using and applying the product by themselves at school.

Please could you also ensure that your child brings in a sun hat and a water bottle, also clearly named.

Yours sincerely

Mr Moaby Headteacher



Headteacher: M D Moaby BEd(Hons)